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Pastor’s Annual Report for 2025 

support! (Context - given during the meeting where we vote on selling the Amherst Campus and 

adding space to Eggertsville Campus) 

 

SB:  Well, here we are again, on another park bench, with another cup of coffee. 

KK:  Coffee is the third sacrament in the Lutheran Church.  A life giving force! 

SB:  And time for us to reflect on and report about another year of ministry at St. Paul’s. 

KK:   Yes, it’s so great when you write these reports up as dialogs.  You’re so very creative and 

funny and great to work with and creative and funny.  (Steve wrote this and made me say that!) 

SB:  Well, St. Paul’s deserves a tad bit of humor.  This meeting and the past few weeks have 

been tough.   

KK:  Ministry is not always easy.  I’ve just appreciated the community wrestling with the hard 

stuff together. 

SB:  St. Paul’s especially, but the Church in general, is one of the last places left that we can, and 

should, talk about the hard stuff and agree to disagree on certain issues, decisions and actions. 

KK:  But we can always agree that our role in the Kingdom is to stay focused on reaching be-

yond ourselves and sharing the good news of Jesus Christ for Eggertsville and beyond. 

SB:  Absolutely.  We had another full year of that.  12 baptisms.  6 kids taking Communion for 

the first time.  And 6 young adults confirming their faith. 

KK:Don’t forget the 8 funerals and 5 weddings.  Speaking of weddings, did you know that  

LL: neither of us are scheduled to do a wedding inside or outside of church in 2026?   

SB:  Just noticed that last week.  It’s another sign that the role of church in culture is changing.  

Now that Cousin Louis can get ordained in the Universal Life Church for $30 and do a wedding, 

churches are needing to redefine how we connect with people. 

KK:  That’s a lot about what these votes are about isn’t it? 

SB:  For sure.  Those votes.  Wheels for Workers.  Adding the Kahle House to house more  

refugees.  Daily Bread.  Tiger’s Den.  New additions of support groups for people going through 

hard things like infertility struggles.   

KK:  We can’t keep doing the same old thing as church. 

SB:  Just doesn’t work as well anymore.   

KK:  But we also need to celebrate what got us here!   
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SB:  Absolutely.  As a huge history buff, I’m super excited for the 200th Anny coming up. 

KK:  Yeah, your dad finally bugged you enough to get that team together and even you had to 

admit that we should have started that earlier.   

SB:  Sort of.  Don’t tell him though. 

KK:  That celebration is going to remind us a lot of why God placed St. Paul’s here and why God 

still needs us here.   

SB:  It’s clear on a daily basis, as our incredible staff works so hard to make this church remain 

open and welcoming to everyone who needs to know that they are unconditionally loved by 

God.   

KK:  Absolutely, and our digital ministry continues to grow and share that message as well.  The 

addition of “God on the Go” and our weekly digital content has made sharing God’s love online 

even easier. 

SB:  For sure.  Since the Covid, many churches stopped the efforts in digital ministry but St. 

Paul’s doubled down!  And now we’ll be doubling down with two “official” pastors this summer.  

First time ever in 200 years. 

KK:  Yeah I’m super excited to make things official.  Now we can both wear full robes and stoles 

again every Sunday.   

SB:  (Steve stays silent and stares forward) 

KK:  Well at least we can wear Bills stoles on Opening Sunday.   

SB:  (Steve stares forward with a goofy happy smile) 

KK:  OK, so wanna keep doing this for another summer at LCLC and new Daycamps, a fall full of 

Sunday School and Adult Forums, a winter full of Advent gatherings and Advent retreats in a 

box and a spring full of Lenten Soup and Psalms and family gatherings? 

SB:  Seems like a plan.  Where else would you rather be than 

KK:  Right here, right now.   

SB:  So let’s - Be good.  Do good.  God bless.  Go B… 

KK: (interrupts) Steve, wrong mission statement. 

SB:  Oh, that’s right. 

BOTH: Be good.  Do good.  Reach beyond ourselves with the good news of Jesus.  Go St. Paul’s. 
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Food Ministries: Tiger’s Den Food Pantry 

 

Summer has arrived, and with that so have the children who are enjoying their 

summer vacation. The pantry continues to grow as the issue of food insecurity 

continues in our area. In May, we provided non-perishable food items, fresh  

vegetables, paper products, and personal care items to 79 families. And June looks 

to be as busy as May. During the last two months, Tiger’s Den has welcomed 16 

new families in need of our support. Thank you so much for your continued  

donations to help us keep our pantry shelves stocked. 

Pantry hours for July: Thursdays 7/3, 7/17, and 7/31 from 3:00-6:30 pm;  

and Saturdays 7/12 and 7/26 from 9:00 am-12:30 pm.   

            Donations for July: granola bars, juice, and crackers 

Message from The Council 

I’m pleased to share with you an exciting and joy-filled update from our most recent 
Church Council meeting, held on June 24th. At this meeting, your Church Council took a 
significant and heartfelt step forward in the process of officially calling Pastor Kristen to 

serve as our Second Pastor here at St. Paul’s. 

After thoughtful discussion and prayerful consideration, the Council unanimously—and 
exuberantly—voted to bring before the congregation a formal vote to approve Pastor 
Kristen’s call. This decision reflects not only the Council’s deep appreciation for the 

many gifts Pastor Kristen brings but also our shared sense of gratitude for her presence 
and her dedication to this congregation. 

Pastor Kristen has worked tirelessly and faithfully throughout her time with us. Her 
leadership, her compassion, and her spirit have been an inspiration to many. It is truly 

moving to see how God has been working through her and among us during this time of 
discernment. 

We are proud and honored that Pastor Kristen desires to make St. Paul’s her home, and 
we look forward to the congregational meeting where the next step in this journey will 

take place. More details on that meeting will be shared with you shortly. 

Please continue to keep this process, Pastor Kristen, and the entire church family in 
your prayers as we follow where the Spirit leads. 
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Walk & Talks with Steve & Kristen 
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Update On The Congregational Meeting 
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Summer Greeters Needed 

 

WNY Impact Foundation/DBFT  

GIVE 716 DAY! 

“Give 716 day was created as a joint effort between the Buffalo Bills Foundation and the 
Buffalo Sabres Foundation in response to the urgent needs our nonprofit community is 
facing as a whole. Give 716 day will take place starting on July 15, 2025 at 7:16 pm and 
culminate on July 16, 2025 at 11:59 pm.  Our goal is simple, raise money and awareness  

for local nonprofits in one epic day!” 

The Western New York Impact Foundation will be participating in this event to raise  

donations to improve the lives of others in our community through the missions of the 
Daily Bread Food Truck and Wheels for Workers.  We have set a goal of $10,000 in  

donations to accomplish repairs to the food truck and the purchase of bike repair parts. 

Stay tuned for more details. 

www.wnyimpactfoundation.com 
 

                                                                                    

http://www.wnyimpactfoundation.com
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Burrito Project– 7/15 
              Our next Burrito Project Meeting is:  

Tuesday, July 15th at 6 pm at the Eggertsville Campus! 

If you or your young adult is interested in shopping, making burritos 
and/or delivering the finished product, please sign up on the Burrito 

Project sign-up sheet in the Gathering Area at Church. 

       Outdoor Worship & Summer Gathering 7/20 
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New Beginnings for Single Ladies– 7/16 
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Waiting in Hope-Infertility Support Ministry 
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Waiting in Hope-Infertility Support Ministry 
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Invitation to LCLC 

  

 

 

 

~Explore God’s WILD WONDERS at Lake Chautauqua Lutheran Center~ 

Sign up today! 

LCLC is a place for kids to learn and grow as independent people but also as faithful 
people! All cabins have indoor plumbing and bunk beds and well-trained counseling 

staff stay in the cabins with campers. Outdoor ministry has been proven to create  

lasting impacts on faith formation. Plus, it’s super fun! Swimming, sailing, silly games, 
& lasting friendships are all part of the package. If you have any questions about camp, 

please reach out to Pastor Steve or Kristen! Camps are available for all young people 
completing grades 1-12.  

~CAMPERSHIPS AVAILABLE~ 

St. Paul’s will support your family with a $150 scholarship that we will pay directly to 
camp. Email Kristen to let us know what week your child is registered for. Full  

camperships through LCLC are also available!  

 

~PROGRAMS~ 

NEW Family Camp!: July 13-18. Half or full weeks are available.  

Mini Camp: July 20-22, grades 1-3, a half-week introduction to camp and Pastor Steve 
is on site! 

Youth Camp: Three weeks available throughout the summer. For grades 3-8. This is 
your chance to try a little bit of everything! 

Confirmation Camp: July 13-18, program especially designed for confirmation  

students. 

Senior High Week: July 27-Aug 1, especially designed for High School Students with 
topical workshops led by youth leaders 

Night Owls: August 3-8, the camp day shifts to explore camp in the dark, almost Pastor 
Kristen will be on site!  

 

More information and registration at: www.lclcenter.org 

http://www.lclcenter.org
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Update on Groups/Ministries 
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Refugee Resettlement Update 



15 

July Birthdays 

Lawrence Fenske   July  4 

Gerald Braun    July 6 

John Eggleston     July  6 

Karen Schoene               July  9   

Vanessa Solomon   July  11 

David Gettman    July  12 

Rick Vilonen    July  13 

Jerry Tubbs    July 22 

Robert Brown    July 27 

Hilde Neubauer    July 28 

Happy Birthday to  Our July  

Missionaries! 
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Office Staff:   Cody Almeter, Adrienne Leary  

Daily Bread Food Truck Coordinator:  Leslie Boynton 

Tiger’s Den Food Pantry Coordinator: Adrienne Leary 

Christian Ed Coordinator:  June Piette                            

 Youth Ministry: Jordan Dywan                                                   

    Facilities Manager:  Jeff Stein 

Pastoral Leaders                                                                                                             

Steve Biegner:  (cell) 716 - 868-1232                                                                  

Kristen Arends:  (email)  kristen@stpaulseggertsville.com 

 

   Directors of Music:                                               

Paul H. Storfer (EC)                                                                                                                                                                                 

Adam Schmidt (AC) 

St. Paul’s Eggertsville Campus          

4007 Main Street                         

Eggertsville, NY 14226 

Amherst Lutheran Campus 

5125 Main St.                              

Williamsville, NY  14221 

 

 St. Paul’s Lutheran  Eggertsville &  Amherst Campus                                  

               Website:  www.stpaulseggertsville.com                                             

Telephone:  716- 835-0407 

   Email:  office@stpaulseggertsville.com 

Digital Ministry:  Andrew Gruszka 


